
Village Of Newport regular meeting – November 18, 2019 
 

The regular meeting of the Village of Newport was called to order on November 18, 2019 @ 
7:03 PM by Mayor Hennings with the following members present: 
 
Mayor – Ashley Hennings 
Trustee – Steven Woods 
Trustee – Thomas Roberts 
 
Tricia Foster (clerk), Michele Weakley (treasurer), Herm Harris (street superintendent), Michael 

Woods (Street Superintendent), Dan Burgess (village Lawyer), George Farley (codes & Zoning) 

Absent: 
Cathy Asaro (deputy clerk) 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Mayor Hennings spoke of the unpaid water bills and said that there would be a shut off date of 
11-21-19, unless they have been affected by the flood. 
 
Approval of minutes: 
Motion made by Trustee Roberts, Seconded by Trustee Woods to accept the minutes as written 
for the October 28, 2019 regular meeting. 
All in Favor: Mayor Hennings, Trustee Woods, Trustee Roberts 
Opposed: none 
Motion carried 
 
 
Dept. Heads Report: 
 
History:  
No new business 
 
Water Superintendent: 
Michael Woods gave his report and it will be placed on file.  
 
Street Superintendent: 
Herm Harris gave his report and it will be placed on file. 
 
Codes & Zoning: 
George Farley gave his report and it will be placed on file. 
 
Fire District: 
No New Business 



 
Playground: 
No new business 
 
Treasurer: 
Michele Weakley gave her report and it will be placed on file. 
 
Abs 6 vouchers 63-77 $8619.40 checks 11087-11100 
Water abs 6 vouchers 22-25 $1705.54 checks 3510-3512 
 
 
Relevy of unpaid taxes to the county: 
Resolution # 25 
We, the undersigned members of the Village Board of Trustees of the Village of Newport, New 
York approve that the unpaid taxes for the year 2019 be relieved by the county of Herkimer.   
Motion made by Mayor Hennings, Seconded by Trustee Roberts, RESOLVED. 
All In favor: Mayor Hennings, Trustee Woods, Trustee Roberts 
Opposed: none 
Motion carried 
 
Flood update: 
There are some streets that have been washed out from the flood Mechanic St. is one that list,  
Main St and North St had the culvert had been placed there and washed out from the water.  
Mayor Hennings have been attended meeting for elected officials and any information that 
needs to be placed on we are going to be that through our Facebook page, it is the easier and 
fastest way to reach a lot of residents.  We have had the Neighborhood Center out of Utica 
have a water drive for us and Mayor Hennings will be picked them up and we will be passing 
them out. 
 
Trustee Woods thanks Mayor Hennings for all of her time spend during the flood with going to 
meetings and getting out and helping the people. 
 
Motion made by Mayor Hennings, seconded by Trustee Roberts to close the meeting @ 7:36 
PM 
All in favor: Mayor Hennings, Trustee Woods, Trustee Roberts 
Opposed: none 
Motion carried 
 
The vouchers were reviewed and signed and the bank statements and balance sheets were 
reviewed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Tricia L Foster 
Village Clerk 


